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Ref. No. FFWPUI 2014-103 
To  : Special Emissaries, Regional Presidents, Cheon Il Guk Special Envoys, National 
Leaders 
Cc  : National Messiahs 
From  : FFWPU International Headquarters 
Date : 10.4 by the heavenly calendar in the 2nd year of Cheon Il Guk (November 25, 2014) 
Re. : Personnel Change 
 

May our Heavenly Parent’s and the True Parents’ blessings and love be with all regions, 
mission nations and providential organizations. 

 
This is to announce the appointment of a new Deputy Secretary General and Director at 

FFWPU International Headquarters. 
 
Appointed: 
 
Mr. Hong Yun-jong has been appointed to the position of Deputy Secretary General of 

FFWPU International Headquarters and Director of the Administrative Support Department. 
 
We would like to thank the outgoing Director, Mr. Victor I. Kim, for his hard work and 

dedication, and wish him the best in his new mission. 
 
The changes were effective as of 10.3 by the Heavenly Calendar in the 2nd year of Cheon 

Il Guk (November 24, 2014). 
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